BOROUGH OF NEW EAGLE
COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2020

New Eagle Borough Council met on Tuesday, October 13, 2020 in the Council Chambers, Municipal
Building 157 Main Street, New Eagle, Pennsylvania 15067.

The meeting was called to order by Council President J. Fine, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken by Kimberly Koontz, Borough Secretary, there being a quorum present the meeting
was called to order.

Present: J, Fine, T. Chaney, B. Williams
Others Present: Solicitor T. Berggren, Police Chief K. Harris
Absent: Mayor C. Fine, S. Bobnar, D. Walters

Borough Secretary Kimberly Koontz announced that Trick or Treat for New Eagle will be on October 31%
from 6 to 8 pm.

Minutes from the September 8, 2020 was presented to Council for approval. Motion to approve the
minutes was made by B. Williams and seconded by T. Chaney. Motion was carried by unanimous call of
the roll by the Secretary.

Motion to approve bills in the amount of $38,693.97 (bill list A $31,326.85, bill list B $7,367.12) was

made by B. Williams and seconded by T. Chaney. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the
Secretary.

Secretary K. Koontz gave the monthly Public Works report submitted by Foreman J. Miller. Two catch
basins at Sycamore and 2™ Avenue were complete rebuilds. Grass cutting continues in the Borough
properties. Public works worked on the initial phase of cleaning the sediment pond at 7" Avenue and
Hawthorne. Some of the material was dumped with permission on private property owned by John Sala.
Maintenance continues with the Public Works vehicle fleet. The salt shed is full and ready for the snow
season to begin.

T. Chaney reported that she had received layouts from our Engineer for the Maple Avenue park and the
Morton Street basketball court. She has registered to attend virtually a DCNR grant program and
workshop for more information on obtaining grants for the parks.

B. Williams reported that the Borough will receive it's 2021 Liquid Fuel Allocation in the amount of
$70,367.11.

The Ambulance committee has not met in a few months, there was nothing to report. T. Chaney
inquired about receiving a monthly report from Tri Community. Police Chief K. Harris said to his
knowledge the other communities do not receive any reports.

Police Chief K. Harris reported there has been vandalism to the Maple Avenue ballpark dug outs.
Officers are doing increased patrols at the park.



Solicitor T. Berggren reported that contract negotiations with the Teamsters for the Public Works will
begin on October 29"

New Business: T. Chaney made the motion to install cameras at the Maple Avenue park due to the
recent vandalism in the dugouts. The cost is not to exceed $300.00. B. Williams seconded the motion.
Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

T. Chaney made the motion for the Pittsburg Premiere Baseball Team to fund raise by allowing
sponsorship signs to be hung on the fence at the ball field. The Borough will receive fifty percent of the
proceeds which will be escrowed for future park renovations. The motion was seconded by B. Williams.
Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

T. Chaney made the motion to grant permission to Cuzzy Coating’s LLC to paint the buildings at the
Maple Avenue ball field with no cost to the Borough. Motion was seconded by B. Williams. Motion was
carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

No further business was discussed, motion to adjourn at 7:15 pm was made by B. Williams and
seconded by T. Chaney. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.
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